
In Reply Refer To: GE 973E 

DEC 2 J 2019 

l̂ pOiAmECOROS—1 
DEC j 9 2019 

Ms. Gaby Medrano 
Fieldwood Energy LLC 
2000 West Sam Houston Parkway South, Suile 1200 
1 louston, Texas 77042 

Dear Ms. Medrano: 

By letter dated October 7. 2019, Fieldwood Energy LLC (Fieldwood) requests a Suspension of 
Production for Lease OCS-G 2917, Ship Shoal Block 68. Production ceased from Lease 
OCS-G 2917 on October 8, 2018. 

Effective November 15, 2019, Fieldwood relinquished Lease OCS-G 2917. In light of 
Ficldwood's relinquishment ofthe lease at issue, your request for a suspension is moot and BSLL 
has closed it out. Ifyou have any questions regarding this matter, contact Ms. Rebecca Rich 
at (504) 736-7614 or Rebecca.Rich@bsee.gov. 

Sincerely, 

(Ora. Stynsd) Richie D. Baud 

Richie D. Baud 
Regional Supervisor 
Production and Development 




